Bell County Master Gardeners

Tip of the Week

By Myra Crenshaw
What is A Master Gardener?
“When do I prune my roses? What are the best roses to plant in Central Texas? What do I do with a lawn that won’t grow under dense shade trees?” These are some of the questions that I am asked as a Master Gardener.  Because I became certified as a Master Gardener, I can answer these and other questions.

Master Gardeners are volunteers who work with the Texas AgriLife Extension Service to increase the availability of horticultural information and improve our communities’ quality of life through various horticultural projects. Now, what exactly does that mean?  Since I have joined the Master Gardeners, I have met so many new friends and look forward to Wednesday classes. During one of our garden tours, James Anderson, a fellow Master Gardener, turned to me and said, “I am really having fun with this. I so look forward to Wednesdays.” Every week there is an interesting speaker, an expert in his field. We socialize and snack on great food. Our classes are held on Wednesday each week beginning in January and continuing through May.

Some of the volunteer projects I found really fun were judging photography at the Youth Fair in February, meeting many new people at our booth during the Home and Garden Show, and giving advice on roses at the Master Gardener Plant Sale in March. I am actually knowledgeable about something because I have been trained!  Watch for the next plant sale in the fall and the upcoming vegetable seminars.
Whatever your interests are, there is a place for you. If you like plants, Master Gardeners maintain demonstration gardens. Or Ii you like working with the youth, there are plenty of opportunities to go to the schools and share the beauty of nature; if you like speaking to groups, we have a speaker’s bureau. You can also become a specialist in selected fields. One of the highlights of the training program is the field trip to the Antique Rose Emporium and Peckerwood Gardens. Our group received informative tours and also had time to buy plants.     

When I retired from teaching high school, I wanted to do volunteer work to give back to the community and not just sit around and twiddle my thumbs. This is a service program consisting of trained volunteers helping the communities of Bell County.  I have received so much more from this program than I expected. Applications are being taken now through September for the January 2012 class. A participant attends 75 hours of instruction, conducted by the local Extension county agent, then shares this knowledge by donating 50 hours of volunteer service back to the community within the first year. Each member has a year and a half to get the 50 hours for certification and it really is not difficult to do so. Have any questions about gardening in Central Texas? Contact ask.bcmga@gmail.com
